### July 13/14 Bulletin, Cantor & Prayer Announcements (#22)

### **Bulletin**

# God's Work Through Our Hands

As of June 28, 2019, 282 pledges and one time donations to our *God's Work Through Our Hands* capital campaign have resulted in \$880,000 pledged and \$519,114.64 received and interest earned. We are very excited to reach these project milestones:

- After interviewing six architects twice, William A. Kibbe & Associates from Saginaw was selected to complete our renovation project based on these priorities: #1 – interior renovations, #2 – narthex and #3 – exterior/facade.
- St. Jude Liturgical Arts Studio was also interviewed twice and has been selected to redesign the church interior to give it a stronger, more transcendent Catholic identity within our budget. St. Jude will serve as our liturgical consultant, designer and supplier.

These two firms collaborated to complete the recent cathedral renovation and are involved in other "parish-sized" projects within the diocese including St. Michael's in Maple Grove (Father John Cotter's parish). Examples of their work can be found on their respective websites (<a href="www.kibbe.com">www.kibbe.com</a> and <a href="www.kibbe.com">www.kibbe.com</a> and <a href="www.kibbe.com">www.kibbe.com</a>).

If you are a parishioner and haven't made a pledge or are visiting and would like to share in the success of the campaign, it's not too late. Pledge forms and donation envelopes are located at the end of the pews and at the church entrances and can be dropped in the collection basket.

# **Prayer**

Eternal Father, we turn to you in thanksgiving for what we have been blessed with, and for anticipation for what is yet to come. Continue to bless us with unity, generosity, and grateful hearts. Please guide our parish's efforts to embrace our tradition and build our future. Enliven our hearts with your Holy Spirit to share in the hope of all our parishioners, that we may grow together in the way of your Son, Jesus Christ, who lives and reigns for ever and ever. Amen.

#### Cantor

Quarterly updates containing a confidential summary of your pledge have been mailed and as of June 28, 2019, 282 pledges and one time donations to our *God's Work Through Our Hands* capital campaign have resulted in \$880,000 pledged and \$519,114.64 received and interest earned.

If you are a parishioner and haven't made a pledge or are visiting and would like to share in the success of the campaign, it's not too late. Pledge forms and donation envelopes are located at the end of the pews and at the church entrances and can be dropped in the collection basket.